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CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL

Report to:- THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE
Date of Meeting:- 21 FEBRUARY 2005 and

8 MARCH 2005
Agenda Item No:-

Private* Operational Delegated: No

Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 1

Accompanying Comments and Statements Required Included

Environmental Impact Statement: No No

Corporate Management Team Comments: No No

Financial Comments: No No

Legal Comments: Yes Yes

Personnel Comments: No No

Impact on Customers:

Title:- APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT MEMBER

Report of:- THE HEAD OF LEGAL AND DEMOCRATIC SERVICES

Report reference:- LDS.05/05

Summary:-

1. The composition of the Council’s Standards Committee is 5 City Councillors,
2 Independent Members and 1 Parish Council Representative.  Dr P Tiplady is a
serving Independent Member and there is currently a vacancy following the expiry
of Mr Fraser’s term of office, the other Independent Member, on 12 September
2004.  There is therefore a need for the full Council to appoint another Independent
Member to bring the Committee up to full strength.

2. Members will be aware that, under current regulations, at least 1 Independent
Member needs to be present for a meeting of the Standards Committee to be
quorate.
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3. Following the last meeting of the Committee, I placed an advert in the local press to
seek expressions of interest from individuals wishing to serve as an Independent
Member as required under current regulations.

4. I have now received an application from Mr Fraser indicating that he is willing to
continue for a further term of office and a copy of his letter of application is attached
as an Appendix to this Report.

5. The regulations on Independent Members (the Relevant Authorities (Standards
Committee) Regulations 2001) state that the person appointed must not have been
a Member or Officer of the Authority for at least five years preceding the date of
appointment, nor be a relative or close friend of a Member or Officer of the
Authority.  Some guidance produced by the Standards Board for England on the
criteria which Members may wish to have regard to in selecting an Independent
Member is also attached for information.

6. The appointment has to be approved by a majority of the Council and it is
suggested it would be appropriate for it to be for a term of three years.

Recommendation:-

Members of the Standards Committee are requested to consider the application received
and agree a recommendation on the appointment of an Independent Member for
consideration by Council for (it is suggested) a term of three years from the date of
appointment.

Contact Officer: Ian Dixon Ext:  7033

J M Egan
Head of Legal and Democratic Services
24 January 2005










